
TEPTO 

March 9, 2016 

IN	ATTENDANCE	

Jolene	Barron,	Julie	Leopard,	Corinne	Miller,	Megan	Jacobs,	Dawn	Clouser,	Kim	DiBonifazio,	Diane	Michalik,	
Mary	VanBlargan,	Mary	Beth	Walker,	Melissa	Hess,	Rachael	Smith,	Doreen	Milot,	Tonya	Fritzinger,	Brandey	
Coleman,	Lori	Gormley,	Megan	Berezwick,	Gretchen	Steigerwalt	

The	Secretary’s	report	was	approved	by	Doreen	Milot	and	Dawn	Clouser.	
	
The	Treasurer’s	report	was	approved	by	Diane	Michalik	and	Mary	VanBlargan.	
	
President’s	Report	

• A	thank	you	was	extended	to	all	volunteers	who	helped	with	the	Book	Fair.	
• A	discussion	was	held	regarding	a	need	for	us	to	keep	track	of	volunteers	who	have	clearances	during	

events	like	Olympic	Day.	Please	think	about	this	and	bring	any	ideas	you	have	to	the	next	meeting.	
	
Old	Business	

• None	
	

Committee	Reports	
	
Fundraisers		

• The	Gertrude	Hawk	Fundrasier	will	be	delivered	on	3/10.	
• Gretchen	suggested	that	we	have	a	Capriotti’s	fundraiser	for	chicken	fingers,	pierogies,	and	pizza.	Other	

clubs	have	run	this	as	a	fundraiser	and	received	a	good	profit.	The	fundraiser	will	start	on	Monday,	
March	14th.	

	
Family	Night/Dances	

• There	will	be	one	more	dance	on	3/18.	
• The	Spring	Fling	is	being	planned	for	April	22nd.	Donations	are	needed.	

	
Yearbook	

• 259	yearbooks	have	been	sold.		
	

Book	Fair		
• The	book	fair	was	very	successful.	Over	$7,000	in	books	were	purchased,	and	PTO	received	over	$4,000	

worth	of	Scholastic	dollars.	
	

Olympic	Day		
• Olympic	Day	will	be	held	on	Friday,	May	13th.	There	will	be	no	rain	date.	
• T-shirts	will	be	white	this	year,	and	shirts	will	be	tie-dyed	using	specific	grade	colors.	Business	sponsors	

are	paying	for	kindergarten,	1st,	and	3rd	grade	shirts.	We	are	still	looking	for	someone	to	sponsor	
grades	2	and	4.	Room	parents	will	need	to	collect	shirt	sizes	for	students	in	each	classroom.	

o K	–	Yellow	
o 1	–	Red	
o 2	–	Black	
o 3	–	Green	
o 4	–	Blue	
o 5	–	Orange	class	shirts	

	



Picture	Day	
• Spring	pictures	will	be	held	on	March	9th,	and	Easter	Bunny	pictures	are	on	March	11th	from	6pm-8pm.	

	
Labels/Boxtops	

• Teachers	are	asked	to	continue	to	hold	boxtops/labels	in	their	classrooms.	A	letter	will	be	going	home	
with	students,	and	a	competition	will	be	held	in	April.		

• Brandey	Coleman	will	be	taking	over	this	committee.	
	
Ink	Cartridges	

• Keep	sending	in	printer	ink	cartridges	for	recycling.	All	sizes	are	accepted!	
	

Raider	Run		
• The	Raider	Run	will	be	held	on	Olympic	Day.	

	
5th	Grade	Party/Trip		

• The	party/dance	is	on	May	20th.	
• The	trip	is	on	May	23rd	and	students	will	be	going	to	the	Philadelphia	Zoo.	

	
Talent	Show	

• Auditions	are	tentatively	scheduled	for	April	11th.	
• Scheduled	for	May	19th.	There	will	also	be	an	evening	show	for	parents	on	the	19th.	

	
New	Business	

• Edmonds	Family	Donation:	The	Edmonds	children	recently	lost	their	father	to	cancer.	Before	his	illness,	
his	wife,	Tammy,	was	very	active	with	the	PTO.	We	collected	$120	in	donations	from	PTO	members	for	
the	family,	and	we	will	be	purchasing	gift	cards	to	Walmart/Boyers.	In	addition,	PTO	will	be	giving	the	
family	a	$100	gas	card.		

	
Room	Count	

• Kindergarten	–	Mrs.	Walsh	
	

Adjournment:	Motion	by	Diane	Michalik/Second	by	Gretchen	Steigerwalt	
	
Next	meeting:	April	12th	at	6:30pm	


